BUDGET COMMITTEE 11 JULY 2001

REPORTS TO CABINET 17 JULY 2001


(i)
Provisional Revenue Outturn 2000-2001


(ii)
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2001-2002


(iii)
Capital Programme Monitoring 2001-2002

Attached are three reports considered by the Budget Committee on 11 July 2001, which are submitted to Cabinet for decision.


(i)
Provisional Outturn 2000-2001


Work is continuing on the Final Accounts, specifically on the capital programme, schools, grant claims, issues raised by the District Auditor last year and a review of the various provisions set aside to meet anticipated calls on resources.



However, the provisional outturn for directorate expenditure shows an overspend of approximately £0.2m compared to the revised estimate.  These variations are being considered by the directorates and full explanations will be included in the Final Outturn report.



The provisional results for the DSO/DLO's show surpluses £0.2m in excess of the estimated £0.5m which would allow the net budget figure to be met.



It is possible that requests may be received to carry forward underspends and/or to use excess DSO/DLO surpluses.



Members are requested to note the report and consider whether the Director of Corporate Services in consultation with the Lead and Deputy Lead Member of Corporate Services, should be delegated to consider any requests for carry forwards or reinvestment during the recess period.


(ii)
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2000-2001


Progress is being made in implementing the savings proposals or alternatives although close monitoring will continue to be needed.



Issues that are being monitored closely within directorate budgets include expenditure on extra district pupils.



Overall, however, the situation appears to be satisfactory.


(iii)
Capital Programme Monitoring 2000-2001


The over-programming level has increased over the period to £7.432m, £1.216m more than the previous estimate.



This is mainly a result of a reduction of £2.866m in the estimate of available capital receipts which offsets an increase in credit approvals of £1.253m and a favourable variation on the phasing of Eccles Town Centre for 2001/2002 of £0.375m.



Because of this it is recommended that a thorough review of the capital programme is undertaken immediately to reduce the over-programming level to a more manageable sum.

Councillor D. Antrobus

Lead Member

Corporate Services
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